Not worth it

Saturday June 25, 2005 


To the Editor:

In his effort to point out factual errors presented at the June 1 wind meeting in Island Pond, Dave Rapaport appears to have made at least one himself (letter, June 13).

He wrote, "Wind turbines at good sites in Vermont will generate electricity about 90 percent of the time." The only existing industrial-scale wind facility in Vermont is in Searsburg, and the Electric Power Research Institute found that each of the turbines wasn't working 11 percent of the time on average. So they were available about 90 percent of the time. But they were generating electricity just over 60 percent of the time.

It seems, too, that Rapaport's projection for the East Haven project's output is strictly the upper end of a wide range of possibilities. In his claim that it will equal a third of LED's needs, that is no less than twice as high as the actual production record of Searsburg's same-capacity facility.

However its actual annual output might turn out, because production falls off steeply below the ideal wind speed of 25-30 mph, two-thirds of the time it would be generating at much less than its average rate of output.

Rapaport says that electricity is electricity, but if the wind rises when there is no corresponding rise in user demand there is no real market for it. Is LED really buying it? As I recall reading in this paper, the electricity will go into the New England grid -- which is large enough to absorb the small excess -- who will send the checks to LED, who will keep 5 percent and send the rest on to Rapaport and company.

LED will still be buying its power from exactly the same places as before, subject to exactly the same pricing. In this scheme to get LED on board, and with the help of federal tax breaks, the project might break even.

So something more is obviously needed to justify the investment of millions of dollars and years of effort, the readiness to pay off communities and utilities to get their way, in this wasteful and destructive scheme. LED will also get 10 percent of the proceeds from selling "renewable energy certificates" in states that require them. Those certificates, which Rapaport neglected to mention in his argument of economic viability, appear to be the real potential source of profit.

That, not usable electricity, is the wind turbines' real product. They will not, it seems, despite Rapaport's claim and the unquestioning belief of wind power's many supporters, contribute to "our own clean energy to reduce our dependence on foreign sources." And except for a few trickle-down payments here and there, the only "economic benefits" will be to the wind power company. It is definitely not worth giving up our otherwise protected ridges.

Eric Rosenbloom
Kirby
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